


 

 

3 July 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

MIGA Submission 

 

 

 

 

Ahpra and the Medical Board of Australia  
 

Draft revised Registration standard: specialist registration 

   
 

 

 

 

July 2024 



 

 

3 July 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact:   Joel Tuccia      
 Policy and Advocacy Manager 
 T:  
 E:  
 P:  GPO Box 2708 SYDNEY NSW 2001 



 
MIGA Submission –  Draft revised specialist registration standard 

 

3 July 2024  Page 1 of 4 

Summary – MIGA’s position 

1. The content and structure of the draft revised specialist registration standard is clear and relevant as it 
sets out the legal framework on which the expedited pathway will rely. However, the lack of operational 
detail is concerning for a pathway due to commence in October 2024. 

2. The Medical Indemnity and Medical Defence Industry cannot accurately assess the medical indemnity 
insurance risks posed by the expedited SIMGs pathway without details of how it will be operationalised 
including candidate screening, supervision, and assessment.  

3. The jurisdiction where applicants have completed training/attained their primary qualification should 
form part of the eligibility criteria alongside the jurisdiction they are currently registered. Failure to 
recognise primary qualifications may circumvent the policy intent in identifying substantially equivalent 
jurisdictions, allowing practitioners trained elsewhere to pass through identified jurisdictions on their way 
to Australia.  

4. Boosting the locally trained medical workforce pipeline should remain a principal focus of addressing 
Australia’s Medical workforce shortages long term. The expedited SIMG pathway should be reviewed 
regularly and include policy leavers to meter the flow of applicants. 

5. MIGA would welcome an opportunity to work with the Medical Board and colleges to develop a robust 
plan to operationalise the expedited SIMG pathway.  
 

MIGA’s interest 

6. MIGA is a medical defence organisation and medical professional indemnity insurer advising, assisting, 
educating and advocating for medical practitioners, medical students, healthcare organisations and 
privately practising midwives throughout Australia. With over 36,000 members, MIGA has represented the 
medical profession for 122 years and the broader healthcare profession for 19 years.  
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6.4. Boosting the locally trained medical workforce pipeline should be paramount. The 
expedited SIMG pathway should not detract from bolstering locally trained medical 
professionals as the principal focus of addressing long-term medical workforce shortages. 
As such, the expedited SIMG pathway should be reviewed regularly, and include caps and 
other mechanisms to meter the flow of applicants and ensure it remains faithful to the 
primary policy intent. 




